

## Longbarn Residents Association

Representing Anderson Close, Blackburne Close, Burnet Close, Carpenter Grove, Fallowfield Grove, Guildford Close, Oxmead Close, Duckworth Grove, Freshfields Drive, Lovage Close, Pasture Lane, Mullion Grove, Mayberry Grove, Saffron Close, Sage Close, Sorrel Close, Guildford Close, Church Drive, West View, and Station Road South

## Registered Charity - 1170309

## To All Residents of Longbarn

26th March 2018

Why not come to the next full meeting of the Longbarn residents' Association which will be held on Thursday 5<sup>th</sup> April 2018 at 7: 30pm in the Lounge of the Padgate Village Club, Harpers Road. All Longbarn

residents are members of your Association. We do hope that you will attend as your support is most important and needed. We will

have three important speakers at this meeting so that you will find out important information about issues affecting you.

**Paula Underwood from Torus** will be giving us an update on the ExtraCare development, Harpers Green. **Maria Austin** from the NHS Clinical Commissioning Group will be speaking about NHS matters that affect NE Warrington.

We need a good turn out to show support for LRA. We look forward to welcoming you to this important meeting. The atmosphere is friendly and very relaxed with the PVC Bar facilities available throughout the evening from 7pm. **The local Police will also be in attendance.** 

**COACH TRIPS** – It has been suggested that we arrange a Family Trip to Blackpool in



the School Holidays to enable provision for children to participate. The Coach will cost £6 per person and is for the provision of the coach journey only. If you are interested we need to know quickly so that the necessary arrangements can be made. Will you please let us know by contacting us using the LRA website Contact Page or alternatively leave a note in the LRA post box outside the Pasture Lane Shop indicating how

many seats you will require so that we can contact you.

PROPOSED PLAY AREA, FALLOWFIELD GOVE – In response to requests from

residents we are making progress with the installation of a Play Area in Fallowfield Grove. The Quotation is approx. £63k and we now have to find funding. We need the support of residents to move this forward. You can send letters of support to LRA using the Post Box outside the Pasture Lane Shop. Similarly, if you object to the provision of this Play Area your objection should be sent to LRA using the same Post Box.



**PARKING ON LONGBARN –** Further meetings are to take place with the National



Crime Agency, The Police & Warrington Borough Council to consider the feedback fo llowing the introduction of Double Yellow Lines on Harpers Road. Daily reports have been sent to the Council on the extent of cars of workers from Olympic Park still parking on Harpers Road and our side roads. We'll keep you up

to date with developments. Please check the LRA Website.

**LITTER in our area gets worse**. Our next Litter Pick is on **Saturday 21<sup>st</sup> April 2018** meeting at the Community Shop on Pasture Lane at 10:30am. We need many more helpers in order to cover the whole of Longbarn. Hi Viz jackets and Pickers are provided. Come and help us clean up Longbarn!



The next AFTERNOON TEA events are arranged for Friday 30th March, 13th &



27<sup>th</sup> April and 11<sup>th</sup> May 2018 from 2:00pm to 4:00pm to be held in the Padgate Village Club, Harpers Road. Come and enjoy these events with your friends and neighbours. The PVC Bar facilities are open for the duration of this event. If you need transport to the venue, please contact us on 01925 820647 (answerphone) and someone will pick you up and return you to your home. Seated Exercise Classes are also conducted by

Danny Wright from Dare 2b Fit on 6<sup>th</sup> & 20<sup>th</sup> April and 4<sup>th</sup> May 2018 from 2pm. No age limit!

**PARKING OF NCA CARS –** The Police are asking if any resident in Longbarn would



be prepared to allow any cars from the National Crime Agency to park on their driveways on payment of a fee. If anyone is interested would they please contact LRA via the Contact Page on the website – <a href="www.longbarnra.co.uk">www.longbarnra.co.uk</a> – by 2<sup>nd</sup> April 2018 so that this can be discussed at a meeting arranged for 3<sup>rd</sup> April 2018. If you are very much against this idea could you please still let us know.

**NEW POST OFFICE FACILITIES ON LONGBARN** – Just to remind you that the New Post Office is now Open in Raj's Shop, Pasture Lane. Please do your best to support these new and much needed facilities.



**EVENTS** – Can we give you some advanced notice of some future events? Community Fun Day – **2**<sup>nd</sup> **June 2018** from 12 noon. We need donations of Bottles & Tins for the Tombola Stall, please. Fireworks Extravaganza **2**<sup>nd</sup> **November 2018**. Further information can be found on the LRA Website and in the LRA Noticeboards.

THIS LEAFLET WAS PRINTED AT THE PASTURE LANE COMMUNITY SHOP WHY NOT HAVE YOUR RINTING & PHOTOCOPYING DONE THERE

"Working Together for Our Community"